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                             The Summertime Pond  -  10 Top Tips are enclosed 

      

              Plus the Minutes of the July Meeting and news of events and showsé.. 

 

 

 



Minutes of the July Meeting 

Diseases dominated the opening discussions including Mouth Fungus (Columnaris) and Dropsy 

(Oedema) and possible treatments.  These ranged from Acriflavin (now a Veterinary drug except in 

dilute solution), Iodine (old -fashioned but effective), Chloramine-T (common in Aquaculture), Alder 

leaves (used by the Catfish Keepers) - even Garlic (?). 

The dangers of high protein foods for rapid growth in Goldfish fry were discus sedémay lead to poor 

mature states or even early death.  Being a herbivore, Goldfish fry need some extra protein but it 

needs to be vegetable based. 

Sexing maturing Goldfish can be a problem where pronounced Tubercles are absent.  Handling can 

reveal softer, feebler wriggling in females and more vigorous resistance in males ï perhaps even a 

shorter ribcage in females.  Thickening of the fin rays is often shown in males and they may also 

develop Wens when aging.  

Some good Fancies were seen at Daveôs Aquarium, Bolton and a few at World of Water, Altrincham.  

Events 

Sponsorship of the Nationwide Open Show (Sept. 27th at Weston Parish Hall, Northampton NN3 3EP) 

is being soughtéthis would allow a free Auction and better prizes. 

The NEGS OS is on Sunday July 20th at Redby Community Centre, Fulwell Rd., Sunderland SR6 9QP 

ï entries are needed by 13th July. 

There will be a meeting of the BAF and FNAS committee at the Chadderton Conservative Club, 10 

Victoria Street, Chadderton OL9 0HH at 8pm on Tuesday July 15théeveryone with opinions 

welcomed because there are problems that need addressing. 

Our next Meeting is 8pm at The Church Inn on Tuesday August 12thésee you there. 

 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

 

The Top Tips for the Summer Pond followéé 

The Springtime Top Tips were published in the NGPS Online Edition for March ï just click on No. 4 

Issue on the Home Page.   Autumn Top Tips will be published later in the year.  

If you would like your letter or article published in these Online Newsletter, please send (any format) 

to the Editor at drdmford@outlook.com (your VP David Ford). 

The Online version is published monthly and a printed copy is Bimonthly (i.e. every two months) in a 

four page A4 versioné.if you do not have access to the Internet, let Sherridan know  - with your 

postal address. 
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